From: Dominic Woodfield] 
Sent: 28 April 2017 10:10
To: Matthew Parry; Planning
Cc: Adrian Colwell; David Peckford; Charlotte Frizzell; Caroline Bulman; Haidrun Breith; Matthew Jackson; Nigel Bourn; Neil Clennell; Nick Bowles; Euesden, Olivia (NE); David Lowe; Charlotte Watkins
Subject: Fwd: Info re: rubbish collection in Gavray

Dear Matthew

Following on from my objection letter yesterday, please see the e-mail from Bicester Green Gym below, providing evidence of misuse and damage caused by the proximity of Gavray Meadows (Gavray East) to urban areas, the lack of secured management by the landowner, and the increasing trend of such damage. It is worth making the point that if it were not for the de facto management activities of BGG and the vigilance of other local people who seek to care for the site, the situation would be much worse. This in itself underlines the need for management of the site. If the applicant, having benefited from such de facto management by local people since at least 2013, is now seeking to suggest that the site does not face any such pressures, or that they would not worsen in the face of an additional 180 units, that is extraordinarily disingenuous. 

I also note that the position you report as having been taken by officers, as set out in your e-mail of 25 April, is in complete contrast to the position of CDCs strategic planners who drafted Policy Bicester 13. Implicit throughout the policy wording, as adopted, is a recognition of the need for management and also a recognition that limited-scale development on this site was acceptable (when it otherwise might not be) in large part by virtue of the scope for secured management of the LWS to be secured by it. That is the basis upon which the site was promoted in the re-convened Local Plan Examinations, and is also the basis upon which I and other stakeholders involved in that process supported or at least did not oppose the allocation. 

Your suggestion that there needs to be a 'burden of proof' of damage being likely to increase with the injection of a further 180 homes right on the doorstep of Gavray East is not only an unusual approach, but represents a completely different direction from that taken by your strategic planners, and a departure from the assumptions upon which the policy was tested and found to be sound through the LP process. Note that the subsequent High Court and Court of Appeal judgments around that part of the policy wording related to the CTA do not change that fact. They are entirely separate and irrelevant to the issue of whether appropriate provision for management of the LWS should be being made.

In any event, even if the testimony and experience of experts and site managers such as BBOWT and BC was not enough (and I note neither Council nor applicant has provided any evidence that management is not needed), the e-mail below provides you with empirical evidence from the site itself of the need for management to address processes of misuse and damage to the wildlife interests Policy Bicester 13 expressly seeks to protect alongside any development. 

I trust that this now provides the robust grounds you were seeking to go back to the developer and ensure that proposals for Gavray West incorporate provision for management of the LWS in due accordance with Policy Bicester 13. 

Best regards

Dominic Woodfield 

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Foster Home < >
Date: 27 April 2017 at 21:38
Subject: Info re: rubbish collection in Gavray
To 

Dear Dominic,

In response to your enquiry about the extent of littering and damage on land north of Gavray Drive, please see our published programme http://www.bicestergreengym.org/programme/ for a record of the visits made to this area and Langford Fields along the brook which started in 2013. There were about four visits per year.

Littering has been with dumped tyres, plastic crates, large sheets of torn plastic, carriers bags with rotting food waste, numerous glass and plastic drink bottles, plastic food wrappers and polystyrene packaging. Broken glass is particularly bad and dangerous for wildlife too. The amounts collected varied between visits, but we estimate that up to 5 large Cherwell District Council litter bags of waste were collected on each occasion which we asked CDC to collect from the layby on Gavray Drive.

Over the years we have noted an increase in rough sleepers using tents with associated litter and dumped bicycles. There has also been an increase in dumped drug equipment with small burnt areas nearby. The laybys on Gavray Drive east of the stream are used by commercial lorry and van drivers for parking and there is evidence that they enter the land for toilet purposes.

Dog walkers increasingly use the area and we noted that they have started to let their dogs play in the ponds as the vegetation and presumably wildlife looks very disturbed. 

More people means more mess, unfortunately.

Yours Sincerely,

Bea Foster

